

James T. Willerson, MD

Edward Randall III Chair in Internal Medicine
Alkek-Williams Distinguished Professor

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 7000 Fannin Street, 17th Floor Houston, Texas 77030 James T. Willerson@uth.tmc.edu 713 500 3010 713 500 3059 fax

December 6, 2004

To the Parents of Paul Boyle

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Boyle:

On behalf of the University of Texas Health Science Center at Houston, I wish to express our great sadness and sense of loss with the death of your son Paul in a traffic accident last Monday morning. He was doing very well in the laboratory of Dr. Willy Wriggers at our School of Health Information Sciences. He had already acquired a reputation which emphasized his intellectual abilities and his desire to make important contributions to mankind. We are distressed about his death, and I wish that there were words I could say or things I could do to address your own grief and sense of loss more effectively.

Please know we all share the great sense of loss with you and your family. You are in our prayers. Please let me know if I may be of help in any manner in the days and months ahead.

Willeson, M.D.

Sincerely yours,

/Is

cc 'Dr. Willy Wriggers

James T. Willerson, M.D.

Dr. Jack Smith

Dr. Michael McKinney

Dr. Gwin Morris